Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

March 18, 2014

Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Judy Rich, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Rep, John Olmstead and TA Bob Veloski

At 6:34 pm, Chair Earl Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Roger Grey made a motion to approve the minutes of February 25, 2014, 2nd by Judy Rich, all were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Katy reported she received a response from both the Fire Chief and Julie/Recreation regarding questions from the financial report that was reviewed at the last meeting.  Both departments had figures put on the wrong budget lines and have been since corrected.  


Chief Dexter met with the Committee in response to our memo to the BOS from last meeting, regarding the concerns expressed by the members.  Chief presented the Committee with handouts that clarified the LRFMA zones and responses to calls.  Chief interpreted the information for the Committee to assure them that our concerns were addressed and to assure the committee members that there are not safety issues in town. Roger stated to the Chief that he personally doesn’t feel that the Chief’s vision for the Fire Dept is consistent with what town’s people can afford.
Review of Financial Report 
Reports handed out, not reviewed
Old Business

Addressed above
New Business


Planning Board- Don Bormes


Don Bormes presented the budget for the Planning Board for FY15.  Don stated that the overall budget has gone down, and that the figures include the 2.5% in the salary line items.  

Outside Agencies-Katy Wells, Liaison

Katy addressed the outside agency portion of the budget for FY15.  Katy stated that she agrees with the amounts that the BOS have presented.  Katy agreed that they seem fair and will provide adequate funding for the areas we have chosen to support.   Chair Leighton made a motion to recommend the outside agencies funding at $10,271, 2nd by Dave Nickerson all were in favor.


Katy made a motion to recommend the planning board budget as presented, minus the 2.5% in the payroll and payroll burden, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor.



Chair Leighton presented the letter received by Chief Hankard that will add $2,101 to the police budget.  Chief Hankard states in his letter that there are two employees that are not in the correct pay matrix labor grade, as he was working off the incorrect matrix at the time he presented his budget.  Dave Nickerson made a motion to increase the budget voted in for the Police department by $2160, no 2nd motion fails.


There was a lengthy discussion regarding the pay matrix, the use of it, each year this is an issue, if we don’t vote in raises then departments just bring them to the floor at town meeting etc.


Dave made a motion @ 8:30pm to continue the meeting, 2nd by Judy all were in favor.


Katy discussed the need to have a compromise and that this has happened for years, and the BOS really need to get a definite matrix in place to help all town personnel and the budget committee be on the same page.  Katy offered a compromise for the Police to get the $2101 for the labor grade increases for two employees, also the Fire Dept get $5775 to increase three employees into correct labor grades for a total $7876.  After discussion, Katy made a motion to recommend adding $2101 to the Police department budget and $5775 to the Fire Department budget for a total recommendation of $7876, 2nd by Judy all were in favor.  

Other discussion for other departments for labor increases were executive, DPW, transfer and recreation.  The previous votes from the committee stand and no further adjustments were recommended at this time.  

Other


Katy reviewed that she and another member from the Conservation Commission will be presenting a warrant article to the BOS tomorrow night.  This article is a house keeping sort of request with no dollar amount attached.  This is to change the current policy in affect that was adopted by the town in 2002, which we currently place $5000 or 50% of the land use change tax whichever is greater in the conservation fund, to instead place 100% of the proceeds into the conservation fund.  Katy reported in recent years after the conservation commission received the money it had to be paid back as our auditors felt that their interpretation of the article that the money had not been appropriated therefore, it was not available for transfer.  Katy was asking the budget committees support on this article.  

The committee discussed the next meeting of 3/25 and there would be nothing really to meet for.  The 3/25 meeting was cancelled.  The next meeting will be April 8th at 6:30pm and the public hearing starting at 7:00pm and at the Old Town Hall.  
Adjourn


At 9:01 pm, John Olmstead made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Roger all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

